October 14, 2009           Newtown Babe Ruth Softball Board of Directors Meeting

In Attendance:    Wendy Merrick, Kathleen Mulligan, Miriam Meier, Scott Beals, Stacia Laaksonen, Jim Post, Pat Reilly, Allan Linden, Kathy Beals, Stacia Nicholson

Budget Report  -  Jim Post reviewed account summary.  Generally,  we have maintained balance > $20,000.00 with outstanding expenses for Fall Ball  There is a question as to whether or not a bill was received for The fences and benches at The Reed field.

Jim will spend as much time as necessary with the new treasurer to be elected this evening to review prcedures.

President’s Report – Stacey discussed feedback from fall clinics

· High School clinics well received

· Scrimmages across all levels  - lack of organization and deficiency in coaching

.                                                     – pick up games were more difficult to manage     

                                                                than more formal teams  
   Discussed A league vs B league as had occurred previously and successfully at U12        level.  Our mission is to appeal to girls at all levels

    U8 – difficult to combine student and U8 divisions.   Maintain instructional level at student div.  Also need to provide ongoing education and coaching instruction of parents.  
    Overall, for next year, we will keep the clinics with the H.S. team and have more organized teams for Sat games.

-Tournament Team this fall for U12 is made up of 12 girls who also participated in the rec. program   Will consider U10 team next fall if enough interest.

- Player Devopment program to be held at NYA turf field on Saturdays from 4 to 5pm beginning in January.  There will be a 1hr clinic in 2 formats: 1,Half turf for skills development for Rec league players  and 2. Half turf for travel prep development.
Kathy Burns is a pitching instructor and had agreed to work with us for each clinic.

There will also be other instructors to assist with training and development.

We will continue to use Barbara Reinalda for pitching clinics as well.
Season ending picnic will be held this Sat 10/17 at Treadwell Field.  If weather is poor rain location will be the HS cafeteria

Board election- All positions are open and unopposed except for the Treasurer position

2 candidates are Scott Beals and Stacie Nicholson.   Each candidate provided a brief summary of their qualifications,  As there were 8 members in good standing to voter, it was determined in the case of a tie, the vote would be decided by the President – Stacey Laaksonen.  The vote was taken by secret ballot, counted by Secretary Wendy Merrick.  Stacie Nicholson was named Treasurer by a 5:3 vote. 
2009/2010 Board of Directors   President – Stacia Laaksonen

                                                   Vice President – Fred Ryan

                                                   Treasurer – Stacey Nicholson

                                                   Secretary – Wendy Merrick

                                                   Director of Operations – Allan Linden 

Equipment Manager – Pat Reilly, who volunteered at last meeting and was appointed.  

There are other important, appointed positions that also need to be considered

    -Field management to negotiate with Newtown Parks and Rec

   - Sponsorring, fundfaising

Web Site Update

       Kathy Beals has been working hard to make our web site better and more user friendly. League Athletics will be our new vendor.  It will be easier to work with and allow use of credit cards for merchandise sales and multiple sibling discounts for registration process.
Around the Room

   Lost 2 buckets of balls have been taken from Liberty Field equipment box.  We will have locks re-keyed

    Choosing Travel teams/coaches – It is an application process directed by the Travel Director(Stacey Laaksonen)  and coaches are approved by the Board.   At the next meeting we can determine when to choose travel coaches for each level.

    NYA – Wendy to check to see if they can advertise our clinics on their web site – Newtown only.

    All star game at U8 not appropriate – This was well heard from Spring evaluations and will not occur in the future.

